
Kittery Energy and Sustainability Advisory Committee Minutes January 9, 2019 

 

Members in attendance:  Julia O'Connell, Lyn Rosoff, Steve Kosacz, Erin Kempster, John Werner 

special guest  Town council Chairwoman  Judy Spiller 

 

Brief presentation made by Judy Spiller.  She would like to attend KESAC meetings as a representative 

from Town Council.  They would like to work with the Energy Committee to address Comprehensive 

Plan Goals.  The Comprehensive Plan was passed by voters in November 2018.  She outlined a 

proposal of how to best achieve that.  This will be discussed and approved at a future town council 

meeting. 

 

Tabling at the Seacoast Environmental Film Festival, KCC,  Saturday January 12, 2019 

 volunteers 

 Friday evening  set up   7 p.m.  Judy Spiller, Julia O'Connell, Jen Thayer   

Saturday 8 a.m.   Lyn will bring sandwich board advertizing free LED lightbulbs 

 set up folks;  Judy Spiller,  Julia, John,  Jen Thayer 

 10:15 – noon   John Werner, Judy Spiller 

 noon – 2 p.m.  Erin Kempster, Julia 

 2 p.m. - 6 p.m.  Julia 

 

there will be a trifold board with info about 

1) Savings garnered from LED Street Light Conversion  (KwH, CO2, financial) 

2) KESAC  2018  Year in Review Accomplishments 

3) LED Swap out Month in February 2019 

 

Affinity LED Lighting has donated 2 boxes of LED 60 Watt dimmable bulbs and we will be offering 

them as a prize for  anyone who answers a  question correctly   

Also we're hoping to have some Traip Sustainability group students attend with their handbuilt LED 

light trifold board.   

 

Report on February LED Swap out month  brought to you by KESAC and Traip Sustainability Group 

Sponsored by Eldredge Lumber, Inc.   They will be donating (900) 60 watt dimmable LED bulbs  

which will be available at their Ace Hardware store in Kittery beginning Feb 1 – 28, 2019. (good til 

supplies last) Coupons will be distributed to local town sites: Ace, transfer station, town hall, Rice 

Library, KCC, public schools, sporting events, Food Pantry.  One LED bulb per $10 purchase with a 

maximum of 10 per customer.  Available to only Kittery residents.  Eldredge has agreed to save the  

paper coupons so that KESAC can track the success of the program.  Traip students have been asked to 

design End Cap   18”x 34”  mounted horizontally.  Eldredge would like several made and have 

provided poster paper. 

 



Request made to Kendra, Kittery Town Manager, ( listed as  head of committee), for printing of 

coupons.  500 sheets B &W or   $47 to  pay Southport Printing to do so.  Kendra offers to  print 50. 

 

February LED  Swap Out Meeting    Friday January 25, 2019  3 p.m.   graciously offered by Lyn 

Rosoff  3 p.m.  61 Tilton Ave  Kittery    We will tie up loose ends so that we are good to go the 

following week. 

Meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 

minutes respectfully submitted by Julia O'Connell 

 

 


